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                  September 10, 2012
A Landscape Committee Meeting was held on Saturday, August 18, 2012,  from 9 am - 11 am at the Jeffco Sheriff’s Office, South Precinct location

Those present –

Members – Rae Ann Davis, Mary Garfield, Helen Hilley, Dawn Lipstreu, Sherry McManus, Charla Newcomb, Mary Reeves, Susan Sands, Henrietta Wilbraham

Member/Board Member – Jerry Garfield

Individual homeowners in our community were acknowledged for the landscaping improvements they have made near their homes as well as the efforts of many residents who care for the areas near their homes. 

Also, beginning in July, 2012, 6 volunteers have removed over 20 large contractor bags filled with teasel.  Teasel is a noxious weed that was identified in the summer of 2011 and is present mostly in Tract C on the north side near the park.  At that time we were cautioned against using herbicides because the teasel is present near and in the water that runs through our community.  Teasel can be controlled by manual removal.  New teasel, as well as old teasel plants that have been present in Tract C prior to 2011, will continue to be removed.  We have also been in communication with Jefferson County and the State of Colorado Weed and Pest Management divisions to address the problem of the Canada thistle.  The typical herbicides that are recommended can’t be used in the areas near the water.  A new product – Milestone- has been suggested for treating the teasel and the Canada thistle.  However, Dow AgroSciences, the manufacturer of Milestone, has recommended not using the product around cattails, which are a desirable plant in this location.  Efforts will continue to control these weeds in our community.  However, we can’t control these weeds in the areas that adjoin our property.
The following areas of our landscaping were discussed and are summarized as follows-

Turf – bad along West Fair Ave south and west of 10507 – sidewalk is needed along West Fair Ave and tree roots are pinching a zone that waters west of 10507                                                                                  -  bad in area of entrance sign on north side – sign that was blocking irrigation has been moved to a different location and irrigation design will be improved  and rock bed added to allow for future plantings                                                                         -  small turf areas should be converted to something different that would look better and require less water              -  spotty dry areas show where inefficiencies still remain in our irrigation system                                                      -  overall looks good in many places considering the lack of rain and record high temperatures this summer                                             

Shrubs – Some have been trimmed twice already; some have not been trimmed; some need trimming monthly, which is not in the budget. 
Trees – Roots continue to cause problems.  Some of our trees are reaching the end of their life span.  The cost to remove a large tree and grind the stump is approximately $3000 - $4000.  Any trees on roofs or against buildings need to be trimmed.

Rock Beds – Continue to be in bad shape.  Bush removal has opened up rock beds and more weeds are visible.

The Landscape Company’s performance for 2012 was evaluated.  
Bids for the 2013 Landscape Contract will be obtained.

The damage to turf and concrete caused by ice slicer/ice melt was noted.  Overuse of the product has damaged concrete.  The question is - Is there a less damaging product?
The following outlines the future direction for the Landscape Committee.

· Plan for future work days to continue to remove new teasel plants as well as those that have been on the northwest part of Tract C for many years

· Make recommendations for areas to improve and offer plans and suggestions

· Work with homeowners who offer to purchase trees, bushes and other plants

· Monitor landscaping and report problems

There have been comments/complaints about the overall appearance of our community and the weeds in our rock beds and in the turf.  There is great diversity in comments ranging from “This place has never looked better” to “The weeds are the worse they have ever been”. The approach in the past 3 years has been to minimize the use of herbicides and pesticides in our community.  Some homeowners have commented and selected one of the following  - 1) favor nonuse 2) favor a responsible use only where needed 3) favor overall use 4) neutral.  If you wish to make your preference known, please email sftlandscapecommittee@gmail.com. 
Mary Garfield
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